

120 Adelaide Street West Suite 1600 Toronto, Ontario M5H 1T1

T 416-967-7474

F 416-967-1947 www.powerauthority.on.ca

October 3, 2007

VIA EMAIL: Boardsec@oeb.gov.on.ca

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Kruger Energy Inc.

Proposal to Construct a 100 MVA Substation in the Municipality of Chatham-Kent Ontario Energy Board ("OEB") File No. EB-2007-0691

The Ontario Power Authority ("OPA") is in receipt of the Ontario Energy Board's Notice of Proposal under Section 81 of the *Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998* of Kruger Energy Inc. to construct a 100 MVA substation in the Municipality of Chatham-Kent. The OPA's interest is with respect to the various issues arising from the OEB's review and decision of the proposal as it informs the OPA's own transmission system planning for the province.

The OPA is therefore writing to inform that Board of its interest to participate as an intervenor so that it receives all associated materials in this written proceeding.

Please provide a copy of all relevant communications to Miriam Heinz at the address above or by email at miriam.heinz@powerauthority.on.ca.

Yours truly,

Michael Lyle

Colo Me

General Counsel and Vice President Legal and External Affairs

cc: Mr. Guy Paquette, Kruger Energy Inc. (via email gpaquette@kruger.com)
Mr. Andrew Smith, Borden Ladner Gervais LLP (via email ansmith@blgcanada.com)